    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                       September 8, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, Monica Rozier and John Schweigert. Alderman Chris Basler was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and John Lurk, Water Superintendent.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the August Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The motion was unanimously approved
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 09/02/2020.
Mayor Monia informed the Board that sludge will be land applied at the Treatment Plant as soon as the crop is harvested. Alderman Shortt asked whether all projects are complete at the Plant. Everything is finished except for painting the handrails which will be done as soon as the humidity lowers.
The subject of City Street maintenance was broached and the Mayor stated he would rather hold off on major repairs because he would like to see the City begin the project of increasing water main size throughout the whole infrastructure, beginning at the Water Tower. This will involve major excavation of some streets. The City work will not affect Highway 61, which has a major overlay project scheduled for 2021 by MODOT. The plan the Mayor is formulating, in a purely speculative manner, involves doing the project in phases. An engineering firm will have to be hired and the Mayor wants to make sure that cost does not supersede the cost of the project. The Board understands that doing the project in large phases as opposed to smaller projects will be more cost effective. Ideally Phase I would include from the Water Tower to the lower entrance on Parkway Drive and Phase II would include everything on the East side of Highway 61 from there to BT Electric, with the West side of Highway 61 being Phase III. The plan is to replace all meter sets and hydrants, as well as adding hydrants where it makes the most sense. The recommendation is to have a fire hydrant every 500 feet and the City does not come close to that. Hopefully, some City Streets will be able to be widened slightly where feasible. The City has made some beneficial improvements in the recent past, but adequate water is still not being supplied to all customers, namely the Medical Center. By increasing the main line size to 8 inches, all pressure issues should be rectified. The Mayor reiterated that this is all speculation. Studies will have to be completed and Missouri DNR will have to be consulted in a major way.
Alderman Schweigert stated that Bauman Contracting’s schedule is tied up until possibly November so the Culvert replacement on St. Agnes Drive is delayed.

Water Superintendent John Lurk took the floor to address several issues. Upon inspection, he found that the culvert pipe under Parkway Drive just south of the Angeline Drive entrance has come apart. This will need to be replaced. Alderman John Schweigert will contact Vern Bauman Contracting for a quote. The Council agrees that this project should take precedence over the St. Agnes Drive project. John Lurk also brought to the Board’s attention that the Building Permit issued to Brent Schweiss is developing some problematic issues. Brent wanted to avoid installing a personal grinder pump and mini lift station, which is what will be required due to the elevation of the property. John cited sections 705.140 and 705.160, Section F from the City Code Book which clearly states this is not an option. He will be required to connect to the City Sewer, as opposed to installing a septic system with a drain field, regardless of the size of his property. He has also discovered that an easement will have to be obtained from Jerry Estes to connect to the water main. John will contact Jerry for approval and Clerk Randoll will follow up if an agreement is reached.

Clerk’s Notes: Clerk Randoll was contacted by a City Resident expressing concerns about underage children driving ATV’s up and down the street all day and now into the evenings with no adult supervision. Alderman Schweigert had received similar complaints and was planning on contacting Major Schott. He made a call to some parents and the activity has ceased. Clerk Randoll will try this also to see if the problem can be corrected without contacting Law Enforcement. Ron Berkbuegler has been scheduled for an online class to obtain hours necessary for his re-certification by 2021. Danny Rayoum, Backup Water Operator needs 10 hours for re-certification by the end of September. He is scheduled for 4 online classes which should accomplish this and keep the City in compliance with DNR requirements. Calvin Sayers with Capital Paving has approached the City to purchase bulk water for a paving project on I-55. They will require two to three thousand gallons per workday for some time. John Lurk will meet with him on Wednesday, September 9 and direct him to the hydrant with the proper backflow prevention device and meter. Clerk Randoll will set up billing.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM, seconded by Alderman Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
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